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Meet Ryan Tucker, the 
newest Cadet in the College 
of Marin Campus Police 
Department. 

A native of Marin County and 
a freshman majoring in 
Political Science, Ryan is, and 
always has been, dedicated 
to community service and 
wanting to help those around 
him. His studies focus on the 
facets of governance, while 
his karate practice reflects his 
commitment to discipline 
and respect. 

These qualities make him a 
well-rounded asset to 
campus safety. As he begins 
his journey as a Cadet, Ryan 
is poised to be an asset to 
community service and 
brings a blend of academic, 
physical, and cultural 
intelligence to the College of 
Marin Campus Police 
Department. 

 

  

 
 

Measure B Projects 
Learning Resources Center 
Increment one of construction will be wrapping up in the next month. Increment two will 
officially begin on the heels of the completion of Increment one. A successful groundbreaking 
was held on August 30th. 

Bolinas Field Station 
A community meeting will be/was held on September 21 via zoom to review critical elements of 
the project such as site logics, hours of operation, and large deliveries to name a few.  
 
 
 

Executive staff, LRC Groundbreaking Ceremony, Kentfield Campus 
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INFORMATION 
TECHNOLOGY  
The IT Department has 
recently improved the COM 
Wifi onboarding process. 
Now, our users no longer 
have to install an application 
on their mobile devices; 
rather, they will be offered a 
dedicated password 
connecting their devices with 
the COM-WIFI. The 
experience is smooth and 
very simple. If you are 
currently having trouble 
connecting, please go to the 
following link and follow the 
prompt.  

https://byod.marin.edu/ 

 

 

 

 

 

Community Education 
Community Education Fall 
Term 1 began August 28th 

 
ESCOM 
Save the Date: Celebrate 50 
Years with ESCOM 
October 14, 2023 
1:00-4:00 pm Jonas Center 

 

 

Maintenance & Operations 

 
 
 

The week of September 11th through September 15th was custodial appreciation week. Each day 
of the week, COM staff and managers have been recognizing the hard work of our custodial team 
to show how thankful we are for them. Management provided them with snacks, coffee, pizza 
and other treats.  

To end the week, we all headed to McInnis park in San Rafael to enjoy some miniature golf and 
lunch. Many of the team had never played any form of golf, but with a few quick instructions 
from those who had, they were off and running. One group did not wish to compete, so chose to 
play the holes that they really enjoyed more than once while the other groups played through.  
Lots of laughs were had and shouts could be heard when an exceptional shot was made.   

After everyone was done playing, Custodial Supervisor Karol Dailey gave prizes to the lowest 
three scorers and then held a raffle for the rest of the staff. 

Community Programs 

 

Miwok Aquatic and Fitness Center 
Fall Lap Swim Schedule 
Tuesday, Wednesday, and Thursday 1:00-3:00 pm 

Fitness Center Schedule 
Monday through Thursday 11:30 am-2:00 pm 

 

Maintenance & Operations staff, McInnis Park 
 

https://byod.marin.edu/
https://marincommunityed.augusoft.net/
https://www1.marin.edu/news/community-lap-swim-program


3 

 

FISCAL SERVICES 
 

• Recruitment for 
the Assistant 
Director of Fiscal 
Services was 
posted on 9/11 
with Screening 
Date on 10/8 

• The Fiscal Team is 
preparing for both 
the year end 
22/23 close and 
the annual audit 
field work which is 
scheduled for 10/9 

 

 

 

 

“One child, one 
teacher, one book, 

one pen can 
change the world.” 

-Malala Yousafzai 

Community Programs (continued) 
Community Lap swim has been a great success!  We are able to offer lap swim throughout the 
summer and currently into the fall semester. The Miwok Fitness Center is now open for drop in 
from 11:30 am-2:00 pm Monday-Thursday. 

Miwok Pool is in full swing with activities, College of Marin classes, swim meets, water polo and 
dive events. 

Organic Farm 
The Indian Valley Organic Farm has officially become part of Community Programs. Farm stand 
open Saturdays through October from 10:00 am – 1:00 pm.  For more information email 
organicfarm@marin.edu 

College Services 
Great news! Once again, College Services is proud to announce that Shook Chung has won an 
Award of Excellence from the University and College Design Association for the Special 
Publication insert for the Marin IJ! This is under the category of In-house Print and was part of a 
contest evaluating 733 entries, awarding 146 awards—12 Gold Awards, 21 Silver Awards and 113 
Awards of Excellence. Shook has won multiple awards for her design pieces, and we are so 
excited she is being recognized yet again for her enormous talent and skill. The piece will be 
featured in the UCDA Design Awards presentation in October at the annual conference in 
Atlanta, Georgia. Shook also won an Honorable Mention Award for a series of her stunning 
nature photography, which is featured in Fiscal Services beautifully renovated space in Building 8 
at IVC. Congratulations, Shook! 

 

 

 Award Winning In-House Print by Shook Chung 
 

mailto:organicfarm@marin.edu
https://www1.marin.edu/sites/default/files/MIJ-Tab-2022-e.pdf
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